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The Citizens Advisory Committee met on March 13.  The agenda included an extensive discussion about the 2000 Census “journey to work” data. The committee also discussed how concerns about land use, which are reflected in the Census data, might be applied to the TPB’s Regional Mobility and Accessibility Study. 

Presentation and Discussion Regarding 2000 Census Data

Bob Griffiths of the COG/TPB staff provided a briefing on data from the 2000 Census regarding commuting patterns and commuter modes of travel.  Mr. Griffiths will be making a presentation on this subject at the March 19 TPB meeting under Item 14. 

Among many other findings, Mr. Griffiths noted that the Census found that the number of commuters in single-occupant vehicles (SOVs) increased between 1990 and 2000, while the number of carpool and transit commuters dropped. Even though the Census reported a drop in the number of people commuting by transit, the transit mode share remained relatively steady.  He said these changes appear to be related in large part to job growth in western suburban locations and job losses in the regional core and on the eastern side of the region. 

Member questions included the following:

· What is the explanation for the transit decrease in the Census compared to the ridership growth that WMATA has recently reported?  Ron Kirby and Bob Griffiths of the staff noted that the Census only records work trips; Metro’s ridership growth is partly linked to an increase in non-work trips on transit. In addition, staff explained that this discrepancy is partly due to the fact that ridership went down in the mid-90s and has grown in more recent years. 

· How is the Census data used? Staff said the TPB uses the data to validate how accurately travel patterns are simulated by its models. Staff also emphasized that Census data is just one source of inputs for the TPB’s modeling; data is obtained from a variety of sources. 

· How does the Census handle multi-modal trips? Staff replied that the Census asks people to report the mode they use the most. 

· Is information available on the mode splits for federal and non-federal commuting?  Staff replied that this information is not yet available. 

Member comments included the following: 

· Members expressed concern that the data could be misleading. It appears to indicate that regional core is in decline, but the reality does not support that.  In fact, they said, the core is vibrant and growing. Staff noted that federal employment in the core has declined, which largely explains the Census data. 

· Members said the data indicates that that circumferential transit lines should be built. 

· A member said that employment has shifted to places in the region where the transportation infrastructure is inadequate, and this reality should be addressed.  

· Members talked about the east/west regional split that was reflected in the Census data. Wendy Klancher of the TPB staff informed the committee that staff would be performing analysis of Census data regarding issues related to low-income and minority communities for the TPB’s Access for All Advisory Committee. 

Discussion and Passage of Resolution Regarding the Regional Mobility and Accessibility Study  

As part of the discussion regarding the Census data, CAC members approved a resolution asking that some of their concerns regarding east/west land use issues be reflected in the scenarios to be considered in the Regional Mobility and Accessibility Study.  

The resolution is attached to this report. It calls for the study to include: 1) a land use scenario that reduces projected jobs to match projected housing; and 2) a land use scenario that shifts projected job and housing growth to areas east of 16th Street, NW and east of Interstate 95, particularly around Metro stations. 

Members commented that scenarios currently under discussion for the Regional Mobility and Accessibility Study do not specifically focus on the east-west divide, although staff did note that a proposed scenario to increase development at under-utilized Metro stations would be inherently focused on the eastern side of the region.  

A member cautioned that market forces cannot be ignored, and the study’s scenarios should stay within the realm of possibility. Other members responded that the study should be seen as an opportunity to influence market forces. One member specifically noted that the location of public sector jobs should be influenced by public policies, not  simply by market forces. 

The resolution passed by a vote of 11 to 1. 

Outreach Meetings

The CAC has preliminarily planned three public meetings for this spring:

· A meeting regarding the Purple Line in New Carrollton.  Prince George’s County Executive Jack Johnson will be the featured speaker along with a presentation by state and/or county staff on the project.  TPB Chair Peter Shapiro will moderate. 

· A meeting regarding funding for WMATA and other transportation needs in the District of Columbia.

· A meeting regarding transit-oriented development possibilities in the eastern side of the region. 

Election of CAC Vice Chairs

The CAC elected two vice chairs: Allen Muchnick for Virginia and Dennis Jaffe for the District of Columbia. 
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RESOLUTION

Of the TPB Citizens Advisory Committee

Regarding the TPB Regional Mobility and Accessibility Study

Approved March 13, 2003

1. In addition to a land use scenario that increases projected housing in the metropolitan area to match projected jobs, the study should include a land use scenario that reduces projected jobs to match projected housing.

2. The study should include a land use scenario that addresses the problems noted in Brookings’ “A Region Divided” by shifting more projected job and housing growth to the area east of 16th Street, NW, and Interstate 95, particularly around Metro stops, with corresponding reductions in projected growth in outlying areas and areas remote from Metro.

Approved by a vote of 11 to 1. 

